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Letter to the Editor


November 2, 2006 
Concrete ban slams developers against brick wall

Dear Editor: 

The concrete block ban handed down by Planning Commissioner Lori Healey and discussed in a recent Chicago Tribune article (“Concrete blocked in new city buildings,” Oct. 28) makes building places people can afford to live in much harder and more costly. The ban can increase building construction costs by $30,000 and will hurt affordable housing efforts.

Concrete block may seem like an insignificant thing to anyone who walks by a house or apartment under construction. 

But when commanded to use brick face to cover the concrete block, a staple in construction, developers feel like they are being slammed into walls by the city Planning Department.

People are spending more of their income to have roofs over their heads and the need for affordable housing is growing. Recent Census figures show growing numbers of people  are spending over one-third of their income for housing.  

Financially stretched families don’t have more money to pour into housing costs and builders concerned about preserving affordability are opposed to passing on unnecessary increases.

It already costs over $200,000 to build a unit of affordable housing for low and moderate income families. Developers struggling to keep costs to a minimum don’t need another hurdle.

We need building requirements that are well thought out and discussed with practitioners and experts in the field. This concrete block ban fails that test.

If the banned material was a health hazard or produced under horrendous conditions, the prohibition would be understandable. But neither of those factors are behind the change.

The ban also undermines good city policies that keep housing costs from forcing people out of Chicago, like its program that provides down payment assistance to school teachers, firefighters and police officers, or the fund trust program that benefits renters.
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Commissioner Healey needs to understand that public requirements should be clear and must not stifle affordable housing efforts. It would probably be a good thing if housing issues were left to the city agency that knows about construction and affordability.

Imperial decisions that have impact across agency lines aren’t always good and can stall progress others have worked hard to achieve.

Let’s leave personal preferences for cosmetic upgrades to individual buying choices. They don’t belong in city building mandates, and the ban needs to be overturned.
Kevin Jackson

Executive director

Chicago Rehab Network 

